
 

 

 

Name: Frank F. Kanaski 

Age: 84 

Hometown: Filion, MI 

Funeral Date: August 06, 2021 

Date of Birth: January 25, 1937 

Date of Passing: August 02, 2021 

Funeral Home: MacAlpine Funeral Home 

 

Funeral Information 

Mass of Christian burial will be 12 noon on Friday, August 6, 2021 at Sacred Heart 

Catholic Church (St. Hubert Parish) with Fr. Thomas J. Fleming officiating. Burial 

will take place at St. Mary’s Catholic Cemetery in Dwight Township. Visitation will 

be from 10 a.m. at the church on Friday until time of service. In lieu of flowers, 

memorials may be made to ECAN (Esophageal Cancer Action Network at ecan.org 

or EC Aware at ecaware.org. Memorials may be shared at 

www.macalpinefuneralhome.com. Masks will be provided at the church for the 

safety of the community. 

 

Family of the Deceased 

Frank is survived by his children: Steven (Barb) Kanaski of Filion and Janet (Ron) 

Siegle of Shelby Township; his grandchildren: Corey (Jane) Kanaski of Kinde, 

https://www.macalpinefuneralhome.com/


Kelley Kanaski (Charles Mierendorff) of Harbor Beach, Kayla (Jason) Pedler of Bad 

Axe, Kimberlyn Kanaski of Filion, Julia Siegle and Ryan Siegle, both of Shelby 

Township; great-grandchildren: Mya Kanaski, Jozef Kanaski, Eleanor Kanaski, 

Laurel Kanaski, Hannah Pedler and Peyton Pedler. He is also survived by his 

brother, Sylvester Kanaski of Filion. Frank was preceded in death by his wife, 

Marie Kanaski and his brother, John Kanaski. 

 

Biography 

Frank F. Kanaski, 84, of Filion, passed away peacefully on August 2, 2021 at 

Covenant Hospital in Saginaw, with his children by his side. Frank was born on 

January 25, 1937 to the late Floyd and Agnes (Jimpkoski) Kanaski. He graduated 

from Bad Axe High School in 1954. Frank married the love of his life, Marie 

Elizabeth Popham, on October 26, 1957 at St. Edward’s Catholic Church in Kinde, 

Michigan. He was a member of Sacred Heart Catholic Church (St. Hubert Parish) 

where he was an usher for many years. Frank was a farmer his entire life. Even 

after retirement, he enjoyed helping with the crops on his farm. Frank was an 

active member of the community, serving on the school board for North Huron 

Schools and was supervisor of Bloomfield Township for several years. He also 

taught religious education with his wife, Marie. After retirement, they enjoyed 

traveling and camping together. Frank loved spending time with his family, 

especially his grandchildren and great-grandchildren. In recent years, he enjoyed 

attending senior activities and playing cards. 
 

 

 

 


